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We have had several calls about the broadband grant the 
town received from the state in partnership with Frontier 
Communications. All residents in the northeast part of the 
town should see a big increase in internet speed when the 
project in completed this fall. We will keep you informed as 
this project progresses this summer.

You can find more information about county address 
changes at the county web site. http://www.co.marathon.-
wi.us/Departments/ConservationPlanning-
Zoning/GEOServices/AddressingandStreetNames.aspx

We are discussing the importance of the Town Newsletters. 
Please let us know what you want to hear about in future 
issues. You can send any suggestions to Milton Olson at 
kamolson@outlook.com or call 715-573-9805.

The town’s web site has the current minutes and agenda. 
http://www.townofwestonwi.com  If you would like to be put 
on a group email list and receive the agendas every month 
send an email with a note and your email address to the 
Town Clerk at twclerk@westonwi.gov

The Town’s Annual Meeting was held on April 18. The town’s 
financial statement and audit report was handed out. The 
Town spent $46,172 more that it received in revenue. This 
was expected due to the fact that the town spent $50,000 on 
the internet project that will be installed this summer. This is 
less than 10 percent of the cost of the project. If you would 
like to get a copy of the audit report please let me know.

The town’s current general fund balance is  down to 
$107,000. This amount or more is needed in order for the 
town to have cash to pay bills. Most of the revenue that the 
town receives from the state is not received until the last 
quarter of the fiscal year.

There was also a lot of discussion on the need for future road 
projects that will be needed to be done in the next couple of 
years. We are going to need over $500,000 to do Gusman 
Road and the (new) Ross Avenue corridor in the next five to 
ten years.

There was also a discussion on the cost of the Everest Metro 
Police department. The Town pays $115,000 to the Police 
department budget. This is about 4 percent of the 
department’s total budget. In 2015 the town had 244 calls for 
service 15 traffic accidents, and 3 cases that needed 
investigations. 

Everest Metro Police is like having house insurance that we all 
carry. We hope we never need to use it, but it is good to 
know it is available. 

The 2016 numbers for the Town are:

296 calls for service, 20 traffic accidents 47 arrests or 
citations to include one 2nd degree sexual assault case with 
three victims, one domestic abuse arrest, a disorderly 
conduct arrest, an incest case and a probation violation 
arrest.

You may have read about the new county address system 
that will be implemented throughout Marathon County. I 
would like to bring you up to date with how that is going to 
affect the residents in the Town of Weston. 
Here are a few rules that the county has set to make finding 
an address easier for residents, EMS and Fire Department.

• Everyone in the county is going to get a new
address in 2018.

• Roads that are continuous will have the same
name.

• There will be no duplicate names in the county.
• A six digit house number will be assigned by the

county to every house hold.

The Town Board has submitted new names for the roads 
listed below.

Current Road  New Name
Linden Lane Cloverbelt Road
Poplar Lane Poplar Lane
Riverview Lane  Taliesin Way
Sunset Ave. 
Kramer Lane north on Ross 
Kersten Rd. west of Lester 
Lester Lane 
Clearview Drive  
Tamarack Lane  
Skrzypchak Lane 
Payne St. 
Salzman Rd 
Timber Lane 

?????????
Ross Ave
Ross Ave
Ross Ave 
Clearview Drive 
Clearview Drive 
Clearview Drive 
Lahr Ave 
Lahr Ave 
Lahr Ave.

Town of Weston Web Site
The Town’s web site has been revised so that you can request 
a copy of agendas and minutes as soon as they are posted 
and it is also more user-friendly.  Check out our web site at 
http://www.townofwestonwi.com to stay informed.  

Road Projects
The town applied for three grants last fall. We received one to 
help in rebuilding Kramer Lane in 2021. We did not receive the 
grant for rebuilding Ross Ave and are still waiting to find out 
about the project to rebuild Gusman Road.

Spring Roadside Yard Material 
& Brush Pick-Up
Will be the week of May 11.  The west side of CR-X would 
likely be on that Wednesday and the east side of CR-X would 
be Friday. Check the Village web site for any changes due to 
the weather.

Spring Bulk-Item Drop-Off
www.westonwi.gov/ Refuse Recycling Guide). The annual 
Village and Town of Weston Spring Bulk-Item Drop-Off is 
set to occur Thursday, May 14th, from 8am-4pm, Friday, May 
15th, from 8am-4pm, and Saturday, May 16th, 8am-2pm, and 
to be held again at Advanced Disposal Services, located at 
5509 Fuller Street.  

The items that will be accepted include:  Non-Metal Items, 
Furniture, Carpeting, Scrap Lumber, Mattresses, and 
Glass Windows.  Please be aware that address verification 
will be required, and we may be limiting residents to 2 or 3 
trips.

Please be aware that only residential properties that pay the 
annual refuse and recycling service fee on their tax bill are 
eligible for this service.  If you are unsure if your property 
qualifies, please call 715-359-6114.

Town Walking Path
The town has completed a walking path in the Home Sweet 
Home subdivision. The trail is on the corner of Whispering Pine 
and Easter St. and goes over to Hawthorne Lane. The town 
already owned the right of way and we used our parkland 
dedication fee money to construct the trail. 

 I would like to thank those that helped in making this possible. 
County Concrete donated the bin blocks that were used 
to support the bridge in order to cross the wet land. The 
gravel for the trail was donated by Jim Wanserski, Vistas 
at Greenwood Hills. Salzman Trucking donated the precast 
concrete, staff and equipment to move the  concrete and 
gravel.  Braiden Hall organized the Boy Scouts and leaders 
to clear the brush, and level the gravel, and constructed the 
railing. Braiden has earned his Eagle Scout badge with the 
completing of this walking path.

SPRING 2020

Braiden & Don Hall



Town of Weston Residents
As we look forward to 2020, I would encourage you to 
become more involved in town government this year.  It can 
be as simple as attending some meetings or perusing through 
meeting agendas and minutes to educate yourself on how 
local government operates. If you have more time, please 
talk to me about being on a town committees or commission 
vacancy or go “all in” and run for an elected position. I 
believe that serving in local government for a short time is 
a great community service and a good education on local 
government works. If you have any questions on anything, 
please feel free to reach out to me or any of the other Board 
members and we will do our best to answer your questions or 
address your concerns.

Refuse & Recycling
You should have received your 2020 Refuse & Recycling 
Guide, which we ask that you keep as a reference for the 
entire 2020 year. However, if you do accidentally “recycle” your 
guidebook, you can contact us to have a new copy sent, or 
better yet, you can find an electronic version on our website: 
www.westonwi. gov/RefuseRecycling-Guidelines.

Let’s Make Recycling More Successful  
By “Recycling Right”! 
NEVER EVER place the following in your recycling cart: 

• Garbage 

• Plastic bags or film 

• Grease-soaked or soiled paper products 

• Large plastic items 

• Batteries, light bulbs, or waste oil 

• Household hazardous waste 

ALWAYS check the Village’s Refuse & Recycling Guide for a 
list of items required to be recycled (available at:  
www.westonwi.gov/ RefuseRecycling-Guidelines).

IF IN DOUBT: Call the Marathon County Solid Waste &
Recycling Information Line: 877-2703989, Advanced Disposal
Services: 715-3596637, or the Village of Weston 715-359-6114. 

REMINDER: The yard-waste site is located at 8200 Ryan 
Street, Weston, or you can contact Advanced Disposal for a 
dedicated yard-waste recycling cart (at a cost). 

CORRECTION TO 2020 RECYCLING CALENDAR Following 
the publication of the 2020 Refuse/ Recycling Newsletter, 
which you would have received in the mail around the 2nd 
week of January, it was noticed there was an error on the 
Recycling Calendar (June and November recycling weeks). 
Please check the web site for a corrected copy.

Property Tax Collection
The first property tax installment payments were due January 
31, 2020, to the Town of Weston. Any balances due after 
January 31, 2020, need to be paid to Marathon County. No 
reminder notices will be sent.

Electronics Recycling Event 
Weston Village Hall Enter from Mesker St. / Sternberg Ave. 
Wednesday May 6, 2020, 3:30PM 6:00PM

FREE ELECTRONICS (Chorded, not battery powered)- 
Speakers, Laptops Coffee Machines,      Scanners, CD 
Players, I-pods, DVD Players, Drills, CPU Towers Vacuums, 
Tape Players, Telephones, Desktop , Power Supplies, 
Shredders, Fax Machines, Record Players Game Systems 
Electrical Saws And More

Chargeable Electronics
•	Flat and CRT Computer Monitors . . . . . . . . . . . .           $20 

•	Microwaves. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                            $15  

•	Flat and CRT TVs (29” and under). . . . . . . . . . . .           $20 

•	Dehumidifiers. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           $20 

•	Flat and CRT TVs (30” - 49”) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               $40 

•	Mini Refrigerators*. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       $20 

•	Flat and CRT TVs (50” and over) . . . . . . . . . . . . .            $60 

•	Small A/C Units. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         $20 

•	Wood Console or Projection TVs. . . . . . . . . . . . .            $60 

•	Large Copy Machines. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                    $15 each

- EVENT DETAILS -

Schofield Ave.
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ELECTION NEWS
Absentee Voting 
Any voter who prefers to vote by absentee ballot may request 
one by mail, email, or fax. Please visit www. gab.wi.gov/voters/
absentee for more information. 

Voter Registration 
Voter registration is required in Wisconsin. How do I register? 
• Online during open registration (20 days or more prior to 
an election) at https://myvote.wi.gov. Must have a current 
and valid Wisconsin Driver License or Wisconsin State ID 
card. • By mail during open registration (20 days or more 
prior to an election). • In the Clerk’s office (up until the Friday 
before the election by appointment only). • In person at your 
voting location (on Election Day). You MUST provide proof 
of residency when registering to vote by mail, in the Clerk’s 
office, or at your voting location. To see which documents 
are acceptable for proof of residency, please visit https:// 
elections.wi.gov/publications/voter-guides/proof-of-residence.

Photo ID Required to Vote 
If you have a photo ID, please 
visit bringit.wi.gov/ do-i-have-
right-photo-id to check if it’s an 
acceptable form of ID. If you do 
not have a photo ID, you can get 
a Wisconsin State ID card free. 
Visit bringit.wi.gov/how-do-i-
getfree-state-id-card for details.

2020 Election Dates
TUESDAY, APRIL 7  Spring Election & Presidential Preference 
Primary, Two town board supervisors

TUESDAY, MAY 12 Special Election for Representative in 
Congress District 7 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 11 Partisan Primary Election

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 3 General Election

Offices to be Elected at the 
April 7 Spring Election 

√  Presidential Preference Vote

√  Justice of Supreme Court

√  Court of Appeals Judge

√  Circuit Court Judge

√  County, Municipal, & School District Offices

√  Two Town Board Supervisors

Office to be Elected at the 
May 12 Special Election

√  Representative in Congress District 7

Swim Lessons! 
The Weston Aquatic Center will be offering 3 sessions of 
swim lessons in 2020. Each session (for Levels 1–5) lasts 2 
weeks, with an additional third week available for make-up 
classes. 

•	Weston residents may register for 2020 swim lessons 
beginning April 13. 

•	Non-residents may register beginning April 27. 

•	Cost: $25 residents     $ 30 non-residents 

Registration will be available online at www.westonwi.gov/ 
PoolPass. More information will be available in the April  
edition of the newsletter or by contacting the Park Office at 
715-359-9988.

2020 Park Shelter Reservations
The Village of Weston is currently accepting reservations for 
2020. Reservations can be made up to a year in advance. 
Shelters may be reserved for use from May through mid-
October of each year. There are 7 shelters available at 6 
parks: Kennedy, Sandhill Meadow, Robinwood, Kellyland, 
Machmueller, and Yellow Banks (2 shelters available here). 

Amenities at each park include restrooms, water, electricity, 
and facilities for play and sports. Visit the Weston Municipal 
Center (5500 Schofield Ave.) between 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 
p.m. to make your reservation. Questions? Call 359-9988 
or visit www.westonwi.gov/facilities.
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APRIL 2, 2020
•	Community Blood 

Drive

APRIL 7, 2020
•	Spring Election 
& Presidential 
Preference Primary

APRIL 21, 2020
6:30 PM
•	Town of Weston 
Annual Meeting

MAY 1-2, 2020
•	Village-Wide 
Rummage Sales

MAY 6, 2020
•	Electronic 
Recycling Event

MAY 12, 2020
•	Special Election for 
Representative in 
Congress District 7

MAY 14-16, 2020
•	Spring Bulk-Item 
Drop-Off

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS
TAX COLLECTION715-241-8209
Town Office Part-time Employee

ASSESSOR877-687-3445
Greg Schmidt (Contracted Service)

FIRE & EMS715-355-6763
Non-emergency

POLICE EVEREST METRO715-359-4202
Non-emergency

BUILDING INSPECTOR715-359-6114
Village of Weston

GARBAGE & RECYCLING715-359-6114
Village of Weston

ROAD MAINTENANCE715-848-3355
Arnie Baumann

SAVE THE DATE

TOWN MEETING SCHEDULE
Town Board always meets on the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30pm 
in the Municipal Court room (5209 Mesker St.) The Town’s Annual 
meeting is scheduled for April 25 at 6:30pm.


